Trinity Tidings BB
Trinity Lutheran Church and School Y

3000 35th Avenue
Greeley, Colorado 80634

March 2017

YOU ARE INVITED!

Join us as we commemorate the
suffering and death of Jesus Chirist.

Fellowship with the Father:
The Lovd in Prayer

10:00 am Service -Matins

“O come, let us worship Him.”
Followed by a Soup Luncheon in the Narthex.

6:00 pm Service - Vespers
“Your Word is a lamp to my

feet and a light to my path.”

Preceded by a Soup Supper at 5:00 pm
in the Narthex.

Come, learn, as Jesus
Himself teaches us
how to pray.




Trinity Lutheran Church
Council Notes
February 13, 2017

Minutes of the January 9, 2017 Meeting - Approved and posted to the website.
Treasurer’s Report as of January 31, 2017 - Reviewed and approved.

Board Reports
» The Board of Elders and Spiritual Ministries
= Five-year plan refined and will be submitted shortly to the congregation
*  Staff vacation and lent schedules reviewed
« Faith Comes from Hearing Bible sticks available for purchase beginning Ash VWednesday with a
matching period offered Feb. 19* through March 10™
« Memorial opportunity information and costs forthcoming regarding new stained glass windows
for the church sanctuary
+ Reviewed church attendance report, summer single-service, and a chair lift system for stairs in
the church
+ Looking into setting up Reformation workshops and speakers

e The Board of Financial and Stewardship Ministries
*+  Will meet on a monthly basis
»  Budget planning timetable discussed — budget template will be available to the Boards by the first
of March and due back to the Finance Board by April 14®
* Voter's Meeting scheduled for May 21
+ Endowment committee formed
» Envelope offerings report reviewed; looking into direct deposit for offerings

. The Board of Property Ministries
Gravel spread on preschool playground
+ One year heating and AC maintenance contract for the church submitted and donated by Scott
Butterworth
= Will be reviewing costs for pew renovation and spring/summer lawn mowing

e The Board of Education Ministries
«  TLS apparel will be available for purchase soon and again in August
= Preparing application for 3rd preschool room that will include the cafeteria and library
» BOCE to hold a joint meeting with the Property Board in April to make plans for classroom
moves to prepare for the 2017-2018 school year
« K-8 science teacher, Rebecca Elgin will teach part-time through the end of this school year on
Tuesdays and Thursdays in the science room
+  Still looking for a Sunday School Superintendent
Old Business

e Thrivent presentation for the designation of Choice Dollars rescheduled for March 5*

New Business

e April Council Meeting rescheduled for April 17% to accommodate the Property Board and BOCE
planning meeting scheduled for April 10



From the Desk
of our President

Dear Trinity Family,

As | am putting my thoughts together for the March newsletter, Lutheran Schools Sunday, February 12th
is still fresh in my mind. What a wonderful celebration of our school. The kids singing, the bell choir, the
presentation by Kyle Erickson with parents and students from the school, and the special sermon for the
children given by Angela Erickson and for the adults by Larry Whitney. | heard from many of you that it
was such a good feeling for the church and school to be together in worship. We are so blessed to have
this mission!

| am pleased to report “Our Sunday School is growing!” There is so much wonderful energy in the
Sunday school rooms on Sunday mornings. A big thank you to all the volunteers who make this happen.
Please prayerfully consider volunteering and joining this team. We have great teachers and helpers
(although we can always use more}, we just need someone to coordinate and facilitate their efforts, and
support their development. We are calling this the Superintendent of Sunday School. Listen to your heart
to hear if God is calling YOU. If you hear His call to fill this position, you will have a whole team to help
you as you in turn help them by coordinating what needs to be done.

We have had great response to our “Referral Book”. Joe Soto from United 2-1-1 met with Debi and
myself and gave us great information. Another organization called Senior Resource Services, comes highly
recommended. Volunteers from this group will pick you up and take you to appointments, help you with
shopping, etc. Contact them at 970-352-9348 or www.seniorresourceservices.info to either use their
services, to volunteer to help others, or to arrange a presentation for your organization.

The Elders have completed and updated their 5 year plan. Look for it soon!

Thank you so much to Les and Kathy Durdy and Steve Boxum for getting the gravel down on the Early
Childhood Center playground. This was an item in the last inspection and it is now fixed. God Bless you
all!t 1also want to thank Kristi Sanderson, Peggy Peters, Bob Reynolds and John Kruger for cleaning up
and painting a classroom in the church basement. Now we have another room for events, and Pastor
Hafeman's Sunday Bible Study group can meet in a much better environment. God Bless all who help
keep our church in such good shape!

While | am on the topic of great teams...please thank Virtus Einspahr, Everett Darco, Bill and Kathy
Weber, and Cathy Witte for their work on the stained glass window project. We are going to have some
beautiful windows in our sanctuary. We will also have better protection from the heat and cold with the
new double-paned tempered glass windows behind the stained glass. The LWML ladies have graciously
dedicated the “Easter Love” Offerings to go towards the cost of the double-paned windows. Look for
the designs and more information on the bulletin board in the Narthex and prayerfully consider giving to
the “Easter Love” Offering.

Blessingo,
Cheri
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~ Thursday, March 2nd ~
@ 1:30 pm

Mite Devotions

Program: Hymn Study

(The Who, When & Why)

Hostess: Bobbie Blake & Janet Rothe
Recognition of January, February & March Birthdays

. Mission Project: LWML Mites
N
W\, Saturday, April 22nd

P\-‘E\. Vs

°>~" Ladies Annual Tea

This year’s theme:

“There is a time for everything, and a season for every
activity under heaven.” Ecclesiastes 3:1

Pick your season: Spring, Summer, Autumn, or Winter and
decorate a table. Invite friends, family and neighbors.

Sign up to help in the kitchen.
)o@ )
Look for sign up sheets on the bulletin , @
board in the church narthex. ° (@




From the
Pastor’s Desk

Dear Family of Christ,

We have been blessed to be on a journey together through Christmas and the season of the Epiphany. We have
celebrated the birth of our Lord, Jesus Christ; God became man and dwelt among us! Throughout Epiphany we
have learned of many ways that Christ has revealed Himself clearly to be God and Savior. Now, after Epiphany
the mood of our worship will change abruptly. Joy gives way to penitence as we begin to commemorate the
suffering and death of Jesus Christ. Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent. This season reaches its climax
on Good Friday as the Scriptures lead us to Golgotha where our Savior died for the sins of all people of all time.
As we recall the depth of Christ’s suffering we are compelled to remember that our sins brought all this upon Him.
So, we search our souls and humble our hearts. The color purple signifies this penitent mood. We rejoice that
through His bitter suffering and death that Christ removed our guilt and won the forgiveness of our sins.

Traditionally throughout the Lenten season we not only worship on Sunday but also on Wednesday. The
Wednesday Midweek services will follow the theme, Fellowship with the Father: The Lord in Prayer. This will
offer a wonderful time for you and me to grow in our prayer lives together. During this series of prayer services
we will be learning how to pray from none other than Jesus Himself. Here is a list of the weekly themes:

Ash Wednesday, March 1 “Alone with God” Matthew 6:6-7
Wednesday, March 8 “Alone from the Crowd” Luke 5:12-16
Wednesday, March 16 “Awake at Night” Luke 6:12-13
Wednesday, March 22 “The Journey Ahead” Luke 9:18-24
Wednesday, March 29 “The Right Way” Luke 11:1-4
Wednesday, April 5 “Word AND Prayer” Luke 23:34-46

The order of worship will be abbreviated versions of Matins in the morning at 10 am and Vespers in the evening
at 6 pm. A luncheon will follow the 10 am service each week and a light dinner will be served, beginning at 5 pm,
in the evenings prior to the 6 pm service. Please hold this season up in your prayers specifically asking God’s
blessings upon His Word as it is read and proclaimed; that many members and visitors would come to worship
and pray together and that we, together, can grow in our prayer lives. That is really exciting!

We certainly have much to be thankful for at Trinity. God continues to bless us
with very dedicated staff and members who give their all whether it be financial 7‘ ﬁ e
or otherwise. The blessing is that we continue to grow together in our faith and
service to the community, the surrounding area and to the world.

Season
God bless,
Pastor Greg Of




THE 2017 LWML HOST COMMITTEE
WELCOMES YOU

2017 LWML Convention —Albuquerque, NM—june 22 -25, 2017
VOLUNTEERS: Lutheran women, men and youth SHARE YOUR TALENTS:
Volunteers needed—ushers, hostesses, greeters, pages (14—17 years of age), golf outing, set-up/take-down
decorations and LWML store—a job is waiting for you!
CALL FOR WORKERS FORM: Ask your Society President or your LWML representative for the form or
go to your LWML District’s website:
DISCOUNT: A $65 registration discount is offered in return for at least eight (8) hours’ volunteer time.
SUPPORT: We understand that some of you cannot attend the Albuquerque
Convention. Thank you for remembering and assisting your congregation'’s
volunteers by:
» Financially supporting those who are able to share their time and talents at the I I l I
convention, and h ;
» Offering prayers, asking God for His direction in all the details, and thanking Him Jesus Christ
for this unique opportunity to spread His message of Salvation around the world! above ol I I L I l

Philippians 2:9

HELP WANTED: Sunday School Superintendent

We are looking for an enthusiastic leader for our Sunday School program. This person would
manage the weekly Sunday School program and special events, report monthly to the BOCE,
recruit, schedule and train when necessary teachers and substitutes, and assist in budget

planning for the Sunday School program.

For more information and a complete job description,
contact: Angela Erickson @ 830-832-3568 or

aerickson@tlgreeley.com

Steps of Martin Luther Tour of Germany, Austria and Prague
12 Days: November 1-12, 2017

Hosted by Rev. Clifford & Lois Winter
For a detailed brochure, please contact & mail to:
Rev. & Mrs. Clifford A. Winter 114 N. Vantage View Circle Wichita, KS 67212-3310
Tel: (326) 942-5811 (Home) (316) 461-2593 (Cell) Email: loiswinter@yahoo.com

> Plan ahead.
sy Debi will be out of the office March 20-24 over Spring Break. Larry
Mark your ﬁ Whitney will be answering phones in the mornings, but the office will
GWH& be completely closed after noon. Script cards will not be available at
the school for that week. Watch the bulletin for deadline changes for
bulletins & the newsletter. Thank you.




School Happenings

Submitted by
K-8 Director Kyle Erickson

Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Our January and February has been filled with germs, runny noses, various students out due
to illness. It also saw the end of basketball season and the Literacy Festival/Roundup and
Pancake Supper night. We have had students “falling in love” and students “falling out of love”.
Then we had National Lutheran Schools Week: which included Pajama Day, Super Hero/
Princess Day, Crazy Hat Day, Clash Day, and Spirit Day.

As an educator, March can't come quick enough.“Why,” you might ask? | have two words for
you...SPRING BREAK!! It is time for REST!!! Going to the Bible, in Mark 6:31 Jesus was
speaking to His disciples,“Come away by yourselves to a desolate place and REST a

while.” After nonstop preaching and serving, they were ready for a Spring Break. Funny thing
is, this verse took place right before Jesus and His disciples fed the 5,000...so much for rest,
or is it? The human side of us might become a bit exhausted, but through the power of the
Holy Spirit, our cups may be filled and overflowing.Vhat a blessing it is to have a Lutheran
school and to be able to serve His people while sharing that life changing gospel news.

As | mentioned, National Lutheran Schools Week has come and gone.Thank you for allowing
some of our school families to share with you how our Lutheran School has impacted their
lives. The festivities and dress up days were definitely entertaining. The kids praising our Lord
through song and hand bells and serving His people at Bonell is what this week and the
mission of the school is all about.

Trinity Lutheran Staff is excited to attend Nurturing the Faith at Zion Lutheran School in
Brighton, CO on March 7.As we continue to grow our ministries, this is a great opportunity
for us to come together as a staff spiritually and in fellowship.

Flip flops and sandy beaches, mountain trails and fly fishing, or at home with the kids, March
20-24,Trinity Lutheran School will take a week off for spring break. Blessings to the school
staff and families as we look for that REST that comes from above.

Growing in Christ,
Hyle Exicloan
K-8 Director




Congratulations! We have a winner!

Trinity School submitted four pieces of art work in the recent 1st
Greeley-Weld County Airport art competition, celebrating its recent
building expansion. The theme of the show was "Art in Flight", and the
contest was open to all Weld County Schools.

: Trinity was r‘erresen'red with art work done by Lindsey Stocker, Jaylee Boxum, Jacob
“Pakiser, and Gage Balderas. We were excited to learn that 2nd grader, Lindsey Stocker
received 1st place in the K-5th grade level.

A reception held February 17th, was attended by the winners, their families, teachers
and representatives from the Airport Board, Greeley Council members and County
Commissioners. The winners received awards, as well as certificates to the Barnstormer
Restaurant. Lindsey's framed picture will hang in the hallway at the airport for one year.
The airport staff invites you to stop by and view the artwork. Plans are to make this contest
a yearly event.

Trinity's other three entries will be on display at the church on March 5th and also at
the Trinity School's Art Show in May!

Fonen Fellex
Art Teacher

NOte from the Editor: When I was between 12 and 15 years old, I would sometimes be

allowed to help my dad feed the cows in the west canyon. I say allowed, because I wasn’t very good at it
and there could often be significant amounts of time before my dad would give me another chance. Dad
would load the pickup bed with bales of hay, then put the pickup in “grannie gear” for me,to steer as he
tossed the bales of hay off the pickup to the cows following behind. This procedure was only used when
there was too much snow for the cows to find their own food. Barely able to see over the steering wheel,
I did my best to hold the steering wheel steady, but I couldn’t see the prairie dog mounds and holes, and
ruts, covered by snow. When the wheels of the pickup hit those unseen obstacles they would jerk the
pickup threatening to throw my dad off his feet and out of the pickup. Life can be like that. No matter
whether we are speeding through and life is a blur or we are in “grannie gear”, we can get knocked off our
feet by the unexpected prairie dog holes. Knowing God and having a relationship with Him can steady
us when the path is uneven and rough. Reading the Old Testament is a good way to get to know (with
God’s help) who God is. He is the creator of all things. He is jealous. He gets angry when His children
disobey Him. He loves unconditionally. He gave His one and Only Son as the ultimate sacrifice to pay
for all the sins of the world. In Deuteronomy, Moses speaks to the children of Israel as they prepare to
enter the Promised Land, reviewing all that has happened with God’s chosen people since God freed
them from the Egyptians. Moses reminds them of God’s statutes and to keep them faithfully,

' encouraging them to avoid the ruts and stumbling blocks along the way, by teaching their children and
even writing God’s statutes on their doorposts so they could always remember. Talking to God through
prayer is another way to develop our relationship with Him. 1 Thessalonians 5:17 tells us to “pray
continually;”. Picture a small child putting their arms up, reaching for their parent. The child cannot
under their own power or strength reach up inte their arms, the parent must bend down and pick them
up. So it is with our Heavenly Father, we cannot under our own power, strength or knowledge find God.
We can look for Him in His Word, we can talk to Him in our prayers, and we can reach for Him with our
hearts, but ultimately, God chooses to bend down and pick us up, sins and all. May our prayers be full of
joyful thanksgiving that He has chosen each one of us as well as prayers that He will continue to pick us
up when we get tangled up with prairie dog holes and thrown off our feet.



Submitted by Katie Groves ECE Director

Even though it has been reported that the “groundhog” saw his shadow and there are to be six more weeks
of winter, we are not feeling that way here in the Preschool. The warmer weather has allowed us to be
outside and our preschoolers are thrilled! Literally, it looks like spring has sprung as we watch these little
ones bouncing and jumping and just excited to be at our school.

We are blessed to be able to share our knowledge of Early Childhood Education with a student teacher
from A.LLM.S. this semester. She will be planning and implementing spring time lessons and we are excited
to help her fulfil her dreams to work in this fieid.

| @
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The preschool staff are excited to be participating again this year in the Nurturing the Faith Conference. it
is 2 good time of the year to take a day to “recharge the spirit”. It is also a great opportunity to be in
fellowship with others who share our desire to provide the children in our communities with a faith-based
education and a safe, nurturing environment.

As we wrap up February, our focus turns to Presidents Day and George
Washington and Abraham Lincoln. Our preschoolers discussed facts about the
presidents and made masks to use as they pretended to do the many important
jobs that a president does to keep our country safe. We had some fun activities:
writing by candlelight (the battery powered ones, of course}, writing using
feathers, and building Abe Lincoln’s log cabin. We followed up with some
important United States’symbols such as the flag and White House.

The preschoolers are learning their ordination numbers, (i.e. first, second, third) and one boy from
Mrs. Mary's class arrived early in the morning and seeing that there was only one other child there, said
“Oakley was firster than me today, but { don't know who was firster than Oakley!” Mrs. Mary replied,
“That would be me! | was first today, Oakley was second, and you were third,”

The Preschool is in need of dress-up clothes for the children. No princesses or super heroes or any other
licensed character, just simple, easy to put on, policeman, fireman, baker, nurse, doctor kind of costumes.
If you have any your little ones have outgrown or you like to sew, we certainly have a use for costumes.

Thank you to everyone who helped get the needed gravel into our preschool playground. We are gearing
up for our big Colorado Shines evaluation and that is now an item checked off the list. [f only the paper-

work could be handled as quickly and efficiently. Keep us in your prayers through our evaluation at the end
of March!

JHatie Grouves
ECE Director
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== 3 happening here at Trinity. These young people are a very
special group and | love spending time with them! The youth have been working on sprucing
up the Youth Room — including adding a coffee corner! Come down and check it out!
The 5% Sunday of January was our first Youth Sunday, where the young people helped with
greeting, ushering, and reading the Scriptures. | look forward to making this a tradition on
every 5% Sunday; the next one will be at the end of April! Thank you for your support and
encouragement of our younger members — as they shine their lights as both a part the
church of tomorrow as well as the church of today!

Saturday, March | 1" —“Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner” Event (all church)

All who were involved with this event in the fall had a terrific time! Won't you consider join-
ing us? Sign up in the narthex and we'll add you to one of the dinner parties happening
among our members that evening. The other guests will be the surprise! A great way to meet
new people and enjoy time with long-time friends!

Saturday, March 25™ — Progressive Fast Food Dinner (Senior High)
Four “courses” at four different locations! Bring $10 and meet at the Ericksons at 5:30 pm!

Friday, April 7*/Saturday, April 8" — Passport2Purity Retreat (Junior High)

For moms and daughters or fathers and sons! A great time to get together for an extended
time to learn more about what God says regarding our relationships during these tough
growing up years! Please let Angela know if you plan to attend as soon as possible!

Thursday,April 13" — Seder Meal (Junior High and Senior High)

On the night He was betrayed, jesus was celebrating the Passover (Seder) meal with his
disciples.We will recreate this, of course adding the “rest of the story” — how His sacrifice as
the sacrificial lamb completed God’s plan.

Sunday, April 16" — Easter Breakfast (served by the youth group)
He is risen! He is risen, indeed!

Ungela Exickson

Director of Christian Education

Trinity Lutheran Church, Greeley, CO
“In Him we live, and move, and have our being.” Acts 17:28 ﬁ
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Getting to Know Jesus Better

Submitted by Larry Whitney
Pastoral Assistant

O Hope of Israel, its Savior in time of distress, why are you like a stranger in the land, like a traveler who stays only a
night? Jeremiah 14:8

A newspaper columnist, having delivered an address at a social function, was on his way home
on the train. He was surprised that some of the passengers called him by name. Had he
become a celebrity? When he got home, he discovered that he had forgotten to remove

his nametag.

Jesus wore a nametag, not on His lapel but above His head on the cross. The tag told who

He was: “Jesus of Nazareth, the King of the Jews” One might wonder why this identification
was necessary. Was Jesus not well known after raising Lazarus from the dead? Did He

not ride into Jerusalem amid public acclaim? Was not the whole city stirred up because of

his arrest, arraignment before the Sanhedrin and Pontius Pilate, and the noisy procession

to Mount Calvary?

What we have here is a yes-and-no situation. Yes, many in Jerusalem recognized Jesus,
but they really didn’t know Him. To some He was an impostor, a troublemaker, or a
mere teacher and would-be healer. To a relatively few was His true identity as the
Messiah and Son of God revealed. As for the majority, this was true, as St. John wrote,
‘He was in the world, and though the world was made through him, the world did not
recognize Him"” (John 1:10). He remained a stranger and a traveler just passing through.

So the nametag on the cross was necessary. It was also truthful.
The label upheld Jesus’ testimony before Pilate, “You are right in
saying | am a king” (John 18:37). Our Lord is indeed our true
Messiah and King. And since He is, we are happy to know him
through the Word and Sacraments.

Loy A. Whitney
Fastoral Assistant




The following members of our church are currently either living at home or in a care facility and have
limited capability of joining their church family at worship. Please remember them with prayers and
perhaps by sending them a card. You may call the church office to obtain their addresses.

*Melanie Davis - Home *Karen & Ron Rutt - Home

*Bertha Dill - Grace Pointe *Dave Schoneck -Home

*Rachel Einspahr — Home *Rich Schrader —Fairacres Manor

*Luella Foss - Bonell *Vera Schum - The Bridge

*lack & Caryle Kassahn —~Home *Elfrieda Schlager - Garden Square
*Herman Kiel - Home *Joye Shafer - Centennial Healthcare
*Carolyn Martin Summit —Bonell *Virgil & Iris Troester - Bonell Towers
*Ruth McGhghy - Bonell Towers *Rosalie Wacker - Life Care JOME5,
*Judith Nashlund-Sugar Valley Estates *Alvina Whittman - Home 5 %
*Redonda Patton - Bonell Towers EEEEEQ%‘JEEE
*lames Rewerts -Home

Remember Our Missionaries I
ASKINS IN ASIA

www.lcms.org/askins
or www.facebook.com/askinsinasia
or www.twitter.com/royaskins

THE GARMS FAMILY

www.thegarmsfamily.com
or www.twitter.com/thegarmsfamily

E-mail;_roy.askins@lemsinel.or E-mail: info@thegarmsfamily.com
JOHNWOLF XZAIVIER JAMES with
(retired AF Lt Colonel) Colorado WAR Basketball Players

John will oversee all the mission Working with youth in our community
fields in Africa as a logistics person. to provide opportunities for a better life

E-mail: John.wolf@lcmsintl.or thru structure, discipline & leadership.

ANN SIMMONS with
Faith Comes By Hearing

E-mail: anns@fcbhmail.org

MICHAEL ERSLAND

of Lutheran Bible Translators

www.LBT.org or www.facebook.com/Erslandupdates
E-mail: Michael.Ersland@ibt.org_or Michael Ersland
¢/o Lutheran Mission PO Box 43

GAMBAGA, NR

GHANA

WEST AFRICA




Altar Flowers

~Schedule~
You may sign up to bring flowers for future
months. The chart is on the wall by door to the old
church office or call the church office, 330-2485.

March 5
Bill & Kathy VWeber
(In Memory of Doris Vorderstrasse)
March 12
Cheri Carsten & Earl & Deloris Weiss

March 19
Avalilable

March 26
Available

6.4
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~Attendance~
January 22 Early — 153  Late -79
January 29 Barly — 141  Late -59
February 5 Early =147  Late -74
February 12 Early -155  Late-57
February 19 Early -118  Late-77

Sunday Mornings
8:00 am (Traditional Service)

9:20 am Adult Bible Classes and Sunday Schoo!

10:30 am (Contemporary Service)
(Holy Communion on 2nd, 4th, & 5th Sundays)

W7

I Helen Andersen

I Judah Kunze
3 Wilbert Luz
5 Llinda Harms
6 Verne Einspahr
7 Tiffani Martin
8 Beverly Severns
10 Albert Reichel
I3 Betty Windsheimer
[4 Donna Thorgeson
I5 Lyla Anderson
|5 Davanee McKinney
I5 Donald Wacker
|7 Laura Reiter
I8 Sandra Cooper
20 Margie Allmann
21 Linda Gold
2| Kayleigh Meritt
22 Virgil Hanson
22 Mark McKinley
24 Dale Rains
24 Terri Swanson
25 Bobbie Blake
25 Ruth Knief
26 Randy Peters
28 Kenneth Brockett
30 Linda Rains
30 Dan Swanson
31 Carl Block

AN A A

Happlp @Apninersarip

Douglas & Jeanne Bliss (36)
Doug & Betty Holgerson (50)
Mike & Kim Morrison (27)
Oren & Judy Nero (24)
Donald & Judy Roth (32)
Dan & Terri Swanson (35)
Jon & Gail Wicke (32)

(If we missed your special day,
please let the office know.)




Ministry Assistants—March Schedule

March 5

Elders —8:00 am John Kruger; 10:30 am Steve Cooper
Ushers —Chad Kaspar

Sound -8:00 am Dan Swanson; [10:30 am Chad Kaspar
Video —8:00 am Mary Beitz; 10:30 am Marlo Kaspar
Scripture —-8:00 am -Ken Clavir ; 10:30 am —Kyle Erickson
Organist =Ken Streeb

March 12*

Elders -8:00 am Dan Jecminek & Gary Klipp; 10:30 am Dale Schlichenmayer & Steve Cooper
Ushers —Bret Schmidt

Sound —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Dan Swanson

Video —8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Ron McNutt

Scripture -8:00 am —Gary Klipp; 10:30 am -Brenda Schmidt

Organist =Ken Streeb

March 19

Elders = 8:00 am Mike Thuener; 10:30 am Dale Schlichenmayer
Ushers —-David Martin

Sound -8:00 am Dan Swanson (both services)

Video — 8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Terri Swanson
Scripture —8:00 am-Luke Kunze; 10:30 am Larry Whitney
Organist— Sharon Lessman

March 26*

Elders —8:00 am Ken Clavir & Brian Anderson; 10:30 am Dale Schlichenmayer & Steve Cooper
Ushers —Virtus Einspahr

Sound -8:00 am Cristian Wacker; 10:30 am Dan Swanson

Video —8:00 am Rochelle Wacker; 10:30 am Terri Swanson

Scripture — 8:00 am-Brian Anderson; 10:30 am ~Larry Whitney

Organist— Ken Streeb

Ministry assistants are always needed in each of the above areas.
If you are interested in serving, please call the following people.
Elders - Gary Klipp, 351-8172
Ushers - Ken Einspahr, 454-1626
Sound/Video - Dan Swanson, 351-8815
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BOEASTERESOL RECL

Services

Trinity Tidings

Trinity Lutheran Church/School

3000 35th Avenue

Church/School Email: office@tigreeley.com

Website: tlcgreeley.org

Greeley, Colorado 80634
Return Service Requested
Church/School Office: 970-330-2485
Church/School Fax: 970-330-2844

Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am
Sunday School - 9:20 am

Adult Bible Classes

Worshi

Answer: Hushai, Festus, Ruth; Silas; Caleb; John; Bildad, Elisha; Job; David,
James; Mary, Martha; Paul; Lazanus Blizabethy Eliphaz, Moses

“A frierd loves at all times”
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